
For the last 5 ye a rs , PACT has
been campaigning active ly on
behalf of local residents on issues
that PACT members ra i s e. We
welcome any newcomers to the
a r e a , and hope this 5th annu a l
issue of ImPACT will be of interest
to all local residents.

Spectacular successes since the
last issue of ImPACT include:
• U nveiling of proposals for a

new Community Centre fo r
Pe t e rs fi e l d . This is part of the
plans for the Eastern Gate
d e velopment  on Newmarke t
R d / H a rvest Way. As ImPAC T
goes to press, these plans are
due to be discussed at the
A p ril City Council Planning
C o m m i t t e e.

• A rranging a July 2002 publ i c
meeting on 'Making Pe t e rs fi e l d
a Safer Place?', with the
C o m munity Safe t y
Pa rt n e rs h i p, and supporting a
fo l l ow-up public meeting 
in March 2003.

• E s t a blishing a thriving we e k ly
O ver 50s Club at the Cherry
Trees (see p. 5 ) .

• PACT's best ev e r S u m m e r
E vent on St Matthew's Piece,
with around 250 adults and
children enjoying the newly
g rassed area behind the

H oward Mallett Centre.
• Opening the Millennium

Gardens on Norfolk Street, by
the Mayor (see p. 2 )

PACT also wo rks hard fo r
progress on:

• w riting a Business Plan for the
planned new commu n i t y
centre (see p. 6 ) ;

• s u p p o rting the new Pe t e rs fi e l d
C o m munity Forum (see p. 3 )

• chasing up the agencies that
should be delive ring yo u t h
s e rvices in Pe t e rs field (see p.
5 ) ;

• p u rsuing PACT's fo rm a l
complaint to the County
Council and Pa rk s i d e
G ove rn o rs regarding the
management of the How a r d
Mallett Centre (see page 2);

• s u p p o rting Cambri d g e s h i r e
Older Peoples A d v i s o ry
Group (COPAG) on matters
of importance to older people
(see p. 3 ) ;

• making sure that S106 money
from big building projects in
Pe t e rs field is spent on what
local people want and need -
l i ke improvements to St
Matthew's Piece (see 
p. 6 ) ;

• commenting on the new
County Structure Plan and
new decision-making
s t ructures at the City Council,
as well as proposed changes in
local provision for the
h o m e l e s s ;

• helping local residents on local
planning applications, i n c l u d i n g
protecting the mature trees in
front of APU on East Road
(see p. 6 ) ;

• t rying to have our streets be
better and safer - places where
people live, rather than short
cuts for cars (see p. 2 ) ;

• campaigning for Stagecoach to
reduce prices (some ticke t s
h ave gone up by 60% in just 3
ye a rs) and improve reliability,
frequency and local routes;

• producing this 5th annual issue
of ImPAC T, with 3,000 free
copies distri buted to
Pe t e rs field homes, groups and
bu s i n e s s e s ;

• maintaining a new commu n i t y
noticeboard on Norfolk St,
with up-to-date local news
(see p. 2 ) ;

• keeping PACT's we b s i t e
h t t p : / / w w w. c o l c. c o. u k /
c a m b ri d g e / fo ru m / p a c t) up to
d a t e ;

• holding regular committee
meetings to maintain progress
on all this and more!

PACT is especially grateful for the
recent important and active
c o n t ri butions of new members .
Fresh faces are alw ays welcome in
PAC T, on its wo rking parties and
on its management committee.
There are many ways in which
you can become invo l ved (see
p. 5 ) . 2003 is shaping up to be
a n o t h e r year of vigorous and
c o n s t ru c t i ve local commu n i t y
action - and you are welcome to
help guide this!"

Want to know more

about how we work? 

Make a note in your diary now to come
along to the AGM on Wed 5th November
at St Matthew’s Church Hall, 7.30pm.
We even supply wine, coffee and a 
guest speaker!

Community Party
Wed 3th December at St Matthew’s
Church Hall, 7.30pm. Enjoy more wine ,
refreshments and find out more about
where you live!

SUMMER

EVENT

PACT - What's it All A b o u t ?

Cutting the Golden Jubilee cakes at last year’s Summer Event -it was a huge
success with maypole dancing and many people booking pitches.

PAC T ’s 5th s u m m e r
event is on Saturd ay,
28th June, St Matthew’s
Piece, 1– 4pm.
FREE tea and coffe e. Bring a
picnic and join in the fun! 

Demonstrations, crafts and

unusual gifts.

Car boot?  No!  W h e e l - b a rr ow
SALE  - Book a pitch for £2, c a l l
G l e nys on 570157.

FUN FOR ALL THE

FAMILY!

If the weather is bad we’ll move to the
Large Hall of Red Studio 

All proceeds to support PACT activities
on behalf of Petersfield residents 

Do you want to book a Craft
stall? Or would you like to help
organise future PACT events? We’d love
to hear from you! Call Glenys on
570157.
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ve you noticed?

Coming Next
F o l l owing the public consultation held by the Pa rks and Recreation
D e p a rtment of the City Council in May 2002, S t .Matthew's  Piece has been
promised some major improve m e n t s .The pri o rities identified by residents at
the consultation meeting last May were a) additional play equipment, b )
close-set railings on the Yo rk St side of the park and c) re-surfacing of the
fo o t p a t h s .We're still awaiting these! 

But in the meantime, more seats are due to appear in the near future.We ' r e
also hoping that the raised manhole cove rs behind the Red Studio will be
made safer for people making recreational use of the Yo rk Street side of the
old Howard Mallett Centre.

With so much going on in
Pe t e rs fi e l d , and the busy lives we
l e a d , it's easy to ove rlook what's
been done in the streets around
where we live. So keep your eye s
o p e n , and look out for the. . .

1 . Millennium Garden.You saw it in
the newspapers , come and enjoy
the real thing. Replanting of
p e rished plants should have
happened by the time you read this,
and we're hoping that this ye a r
there won't be any more plant
t h e f t s . . . While you're there, h ave a
look at the community mosaic on
the wall. It represents Pe t e rs fi e l d
Open Spaces, and was created by
people from Ditchbu rn Day
C e n t r e. A second mosaic is in the
making too: this time by yo u n g
adults from the Pa p wo rth Tru s t
together with a couple of people
from Cherry Trees Day Centre.
Contact Anna on  C.566772 fo r
f u rther info rm a t i o n .

2 . Community noticeboard! On a
pillar by the new Millennium
Garden on the corner of
St.Matthew's / Norfolk Street. F i n d
i n fo rmation about Pe t e rs fi e l d , a n d
up-and-coming eve n t s .Do you have
a nything you want to display ?

But What About?
1 . Speaking of trees-- did you know
that Cambridgeshire has the fe we s t
trees of any county in the whole of
B ritain?!? It's wo rth hanging on to
the trees we ' ve got! When A P U
wanted to chop down the existing
h e a l t hy plane trees, and replace
them with small ornamental trees,
PACT and the commu n i t y
o b j e c t e d , and plans were refused.

2 . What's in a name? H ave yo u
e ver wondered who chooses the
names of streets and bu i l d i n g s ,a n d
w hy? Some choices seem to make
real sense (eg., A i n s wo rth Court
leading off A i n s wo rth Street).
O t h e rs make less sense
( C a m b ridge even has a street
named after elastic bands! Ye s ,t h a t ' s
where "Velos Walk" got its name. . . ! )
Local deve l o p e rs are free to name
all their projects under
c o n s t ru c t i o n . S u b s e q u e n t ly
h owe ve r, local Councillors are
c o n s u l t e d , and final responsibility
rests with the City Council. But yo u

Neighbourhood Links
Streetscene is keen to improve
your environment by enlisting
vo l u n t e e rs from commu n i t y
o rganisations ("Neighbourhood
Links") to report problems to the
C o u n c i l . As a "Neighbourhood
L i n k " , you will be invited to take
p a rt in two walkabouts a ye a r
with a Team Leader to agree
maintenance problems and yo u
will have a direct link to the
Council services who have
responsibility for street
c l e a n l i n e s s . Streetscene will
o bv i o u s ly continue to inspect
local areas, but cannot be
e ve rywhere at once and this is
where you can help us. T h e
ultimate aim is to have one
"Neighbourhood Link" in the
city's 53 neighbourhoods.
Contact Richard on 458282.

can make a diffe r e n c e.You can give
the Council your opinion about
names for new deve l o p m e n t s
through PAC T, your residents’
a s s o c i a t i o n , councillor or directly to
the Planning Depart m e n t .With this
in mind, " S c h o l a rs Court" on Yo rk
Street seemed out of place, a n d
(after various tongue-in-cheek
suggestions such as Costa Lot or
S i l ve r wood Views) has now been
fo rm a l ly renamed St Matthew's
G a r d e n s .

3 .BUT there are some things we can't
i n f l u e n c e. No-one is able or
p e rmitted to affect the design of
the monstrosity which is to be our
new Crown Court on New Street.
This is because Crown propert y
falls outside the jurisdiction of local
p l a n n i n g . The powe rs of the
Planning Committee are limited to
'not approv i n g ' . They cannot
' r e f u s e ' . If they 'do not approve '
then the plans are called in by the
S e c r e t a ry of State who sets up a
p u blic inquiry.

PACT We b s i t e
The PACT website is regularly
updated with info rmation about the
activities of PACT and news of
e ve n t s . Its address is:
h t t p : / / w w w. c o l c. c o. u k / c a m b ri d g e /
fo ru m / p a c t /
If there's something you think
should be added to the site please
contact us. Our easy-to-remember
email address can redirect mail to
the most appropriate Management
Committee member:
PAC T C a m b ri d g e @ b i g fo o t . c o m

If you haven't got access to the
I n t e rnet at home, remember that
you can get online at free publ i c
access points around the City. T h o s e
near Pe t e rs field are:
•C i t i zen's Advice Bureau, 7 2 / 7 4

N e w m a rket Road, t e l .3 6 1 4 1 8 .
•Romsey Mill, H e m i n g ford Road,

t e l .2 1 3 1 6 2 .
•Centre 33, 33 Clarendon Street,

t e l . 3 1 6 4 8 8 . (For young people to
age 25 only )

• Indian Cultural and Community 
Association Bharat Bhav a n ,117 Mill
R o a d , t e l . 319431 or  564477.
(Member groups only - also offe rs
I n - Touch Multilingual Project)

P ri o rity will be given to local
c o m munity groups.

3 .B e n c h e s / s e a t s. Yo u ' ve seen them
c o m e, yo u ' ve seen them go. . .Wa t c h
out for the new ones planned fo r
St.Matthew's Piece.And what about
the Millennium Garden -- do we
want some there? Have your say -
contact PAC T, or better still, J o h n
R o e buck at Cambridge City
C o u n c i l , Hobson House, 44 St
Andrews Street, C a m b ri d g e, C B 2
3 A S .Te l : 01223 457000

4 . Traffic calming. I rritating duri n g
c o n s t ru c t i o n , and provo k i n g
d e c i d e d ly mixed feelings in us now,
N o r folk Street gives new meaning
to "bu m py ri d e " . . . C o m m e n t s
(whether positive or negative )
should be addressed to any of our
Pe t e rs field Ward Councillors .

5 . Building work s. You can't have
missed all the cranes! Or the noise,
d u s t , and activity on numerous sites
around Pe t e rs fi e l d . H o p e f u l ly the
results will be wo rth it. (See also the
Planning article on pp.6-7) 

Are there other issues you wo u l d
l i ke PACT to highlight? What else
would you like to see? Tell one of
these people! 

W h o ’s who?
Tel 560591, email PAC T C a m b r i d g e

@ b i g f o o t . c o m or via our website w w w.

colc.co.uk/ cambridge/ forum/pact

Chair: Nicky Glegg

S e c r e t a r y / Web: Daniel Gordon

Planning: Glenys Malyon 

Treasurer: Helen Wr i g h t

Fundraising: Richard Allen

BGOP: Dorothy Runnicles

Millennium Project: Anna Lindsay

Streets for Pe o p l e / Youth:  John Collins

Committee member: Valerie Neal

City Council Noise Disturbance: 457457

Live at Home Scheme: 566081

Priory Residents Association: 571162

St Matthew’s Residents Asso.: 560114

C l l r. Ben Bradnack: 570813

C l l r. Kevin Blencowe: 464066

C l l r. Bachan Bhalla: 01954 780505

PACT's made a fo rmal complaint in
December 2001 to the County Council
and Pa rkside School Gove rn o rs .This was
about  problems the local community has
had with the way the fo rmer How a r d
Mallett Centre is being managed. T h e
Council defe rred to Pa rkside Gove rn o rs ,
who rejected PACT's complaint. At an
appeal heari n g , in July 2002, PACT aske d
fo r:

• those responsible for managing the 
premises to fulfill their responsibilities;

• better community access to recreational
and leisure activities in the building and

on the land around it;

• delive ry of yo u t h wo rk in Pe t e rs field 
using money fo rm a l ly intended for that
p u rp o s e.

R e g r e t f u l ly, PACT has not even ye t
r e c e i ved a complete and accurate set of
M i nutes from the appeal hearing! 

The PACT management committee is still
seeking the best course of action to attain
the important community objectives listed
a b ove. A nyone who would like to get
i nvo l ved in helping to progress this can
contact PACT via PAC T C a m b ri d g e @
b i g fo o t . c o m or 01223 364479.

What about the old Howard Mallett Centre?



C a m b ridgeshire has a netwo rk
group of Councillors , O f fi c e rs
and Older people A d v i s o rs (of
whom I am one), c a l l e d
C O PAG . That stands fo r
C a m b ridgeshire Older Pe o p l e s
A d v i s o ry Group, which has its
own webpage at
h t t p : / / c o p a g. m e m b e rs. b e e b. n e t / .
C O PAG considers issues of
c o n c e rn to older
p e o p l e.
Tra n s p o rt is
c u rr e n t ly high on
the agenda because
it has such an
i m p o rtant impact
on our quality of life,
whether you live in
t own or in a ru ral area.
C O PAG has been speaking to
the Tra n s p o rt Offi c e rs of both
the City and the County about
the shortcomings in our local
s e rv i c e s . We have also been

Better Government F o r
Older P e o p l e

singing the praises of the free
City shuttle bus that many of
us use to get around the City
c e n t r e.

By the way, older people are
those over 50 for the purp o s e s
of Better Gove rnment For
Older People! With so many
redundancies in the 50s age
g r o u p, people are beginning to

recognise what
ageism is all
about! 

Do you have
special concern s
that you wo u l d
l i ke me to raise at
C O PAG? Wo u l d

you like more
i n fo rmation? Please let me
( D o r o t hy Runnicles, 0 1 2 2 3
462318) hear from you if yo u
are interested.

There is no such thing as a free lunch.  Or so they say! However, once every 2

months, Cambridge City Council invites local residents of the

Petersfield/St.Matthew's area to get together at local venues and talk about issues

of local interest. Community Development Officer Paula Bishop, along with

others from the council who are involved in the area, are there. It's the chance

to put faces to names and to raise topics which are important to you or your area.

Things which we've discussed at meetings so far include youth service provision,

the need for seating for elderly residents and shoppers, and strategies for

addressing issues raised by the level of homelessness in our area. Come along -

lunch at the "Mingle Munches" really is free and your opinion really does matter!

If you would like details of the next Forum or Mingle Munch, contact Paula

Bishop on 457872 or Miranda Bailey on 457871.

‘With so many

redundancies in the

50s age group,

people are beginning

to recognise what

ageism is all about! ‘

Community Forum

digital ink
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Membership Form
I would like to join PACT (annu a l
s u b ) :Adult £1 ■■ Under-18 50p
■■ Group £2 ■■

I would like to make a donation
of £..............................................................

I enclose a cheque for £.......... m a d e
p aya ble to Pe t e rs field A r e a
C o m munity Tru s t

If you would like information on
joining a working party or  the
M a n a gement Committee meeting
please tick here ■■

PACT welcomes feedback about this
newsletter and its work,please write
to us at the address below.

My details
Name ........................................................

Address ....................................................

......................................................................

Postcode ..................................................

Tel ................................................................

email............................................................

Please post your form to PACT,
c/o 3 Rexbury Ct, Sturton St,
Cambridge CB1 2RU. Or call
354079 or email
PACTCambridge@big foot .com

I agree to be bound by the PAC T
rules and constitution av a i l a ble at
w w w. c o l c. c o. u k / c a m b ri d g e /
fo ru m / p a c t or by contacting PAC T
(see above ) . I understand that my
m e m b e rship is subject to approv a l .
If you object to PACT holding yo u r
details please tick here 
■■ (note that PACT doesn’t sell or
g i ve members ’ details to other
p a rt i e s ) .

Signed:........................................................

Date: ..........................................................

Office use:

Subscription paid........................

Date............... Amount...............

E ver since the Howard Mallet
Centre (now called Red Studio) was
closed down (a process which
s t a rted in 1996) PACT has been
asking for replacement yo u t h
activities to be prov i d e d .There have
been some encouraging signs
r e c e n t ly. F i rs t ly, the City Council
produced a newsletter: ' Pe t e rs fi e l d
Children and Youth - December
2002 to March 2003', a d ve rt i s i n g
activities for children and yo u n g
people (the contact for future
editions is Miranda Bailey tel
4 5 7 8 7 1 ) . S e c o n d ly, Pa rk s i d e
C o m munity Education organised a
h a l f - t e rm event for 13 to 17-ye a r-
olds at Red Studio. T h i r d ly, but not
l e a s t , Neil W i s h a rt (curr e n t ly
Pe t e rs field's Reccy Ranger from the
City Council Children's Te a m )
c o n t i nues to run sessions on
St.Matthew's Piece,Yo rk Street or in
Red Studio Community Room,
ove rlooking the park , o n
We d n e s d ay afternoons from 3.15
to 5:00pm. All children and yo u n g
people are welcome to turn up.
Activities include table tennis,
fo o t b a l l , g a m e s ,a rts and cra f t s . N e i l
will short ly be joining Pa rk s i d e
C o m munity Education as a Yo u t h
and Community Wo rke r, but plans
to continue some of the wo rk he's
s t a rted (in part n e rship with the
Children's Team) as well as
d e veloping new wo rk for yo u n g
people in Pe t e rs fi e l d .

On the down side, Pa rk s i d e
C o m munity Education have
stopped running the Junior Yo u t h
Club which used to meet at
St.Matthew's Church Hall. A l s o,
e ve ry year £20,000 is paid to
Pa rkside Community College by the
lessee of the fo rmer Howard Mallett
C e n t r e. It is a planning obl i g a t i o n
that this money has to be spent on
a youth wo rke r. PACT continues to
campaign for this money to be
spent as stipulated.

Young People in
Petersfield 

at Cherry Trees Day Centre on Fridays 10.30am - 12

O ver 50s Club
We were so saddened to see T h e
C h e rry Trees Centre for Older
People in St Matthews Street
which seemed unused by local
p e o p l e. PACT raised the issue at
the Pe t e rs field Forum and got
help from Caroline Biggs, from the
C i t y ’s Community Deve l o p m e n t
team and a small start-up gra n t
from the City Council. T h i s
helped us to move the Coffe e
m o rn i n g . p r e v i o u s ly held at the
Red Studio. to this more 
s u i t a ble setting.
We pay rent to Age Concern fo r
the use of the Centre and we are
n ow self support i n g . By open
discussion and suggestions we
h ave achieved a vari e d
p r o g ramme to suit all tastes and
the  nu m b e rs of those attending
h ave grown we e k ly.
We welcome local older people
who want to get out and enjoy a
break with others . M e m b e rs
p a rticipate in the running of the

club and we have a rota of coffe e
m a ke rs , a Music Master, a
M e m b e rship Secretary, a
Tr e a s u r e r, a Bingo caller  and a
planning group.
There is room for more input
from older people,wanting to get
o u t ,p a rticipate and speak up fo r
our age!
We have also participated in
some collective action when we
l e a rnt that the trees were at risk in
East Road. We signed the PAC T
petition and helped to 
s ave them!
As well as the expertise of our
m e m b e rs we have the help of the
Advice wo rke r. Do look at our
p r o g ramme when you next pass
the Centre or PAC T ’s Notice
Board by the Millennium in
N o r folk St.
We have some help av a i l a ble fo r
the less mobile who want to 
t ry coming.
D o r o t hy Runnicles 462318

Are you running a community-
minded, local business?

You can get involved with your community association,
Petersfield Area Commuity Trust, in several ways.  Place
an advert or leaflet in Impact - from just £12 you can
reach over 3,000 homes and groups right on your
doorstep!  You can join PACT as a group for just £2 per
year.  You can also make a donation that goes directly
back into improving the area where you work. Just
complete the form above, we’d be delighted to hear
from you.
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Unique stained glass
objects and leaded
panels including
fanlights. Exhibiting at
craft fairs across East
Anglia and by private
commission.

For more details:

www.becdesign.co.uk/
glassworks.html

tel 01223 301647

Planning New s
There has been some let-up in the
f u rious pace of planning applications
and subsequent campaigning to
secure amendments to ove r- t h e -
top proposals from deve l o p e rs .
F e wer of those white, w i n d owe d ,
e nvelopes are dropping through
our letter boxe s .We used to dread
opening yet another one! But we
shouldn't knock the system.There is
no statutory requirement on the
planning authority to advise nearby
n e i g h b o u rs individually, in wri t i n g ,o f
planning applications but it is ve ry
helpful and we have come to rely
on it. So much so that, w h e n
m i s t a kes occur, as they inevitably
o c c a s i o n a l ly do, the consequences
for residents can be disastrous.
In the case of the Labgear site in
Yo rk Street/Abbey Wa l k , ow n e rs of
most of the terraced houses in
S t u rton Street and Yo rk Street,
which share a boundary with the
d e velopment site, were not notifi e d
of the earliest application. As a
c o n s e q u e n c e, few objections we r e
raised and the fi rst set of plans - fo r
20 houses - went through virt u a l ly
u n o p p o s e d . PACT feels that, in this
c a s e, the omission was inexcusabl e.
Residents also found that, at the

e ventual appeal hearing into a later
application for 24 houses on an
e n l a rged site, a ve ry weak case was
presented on behalf of the City
Council - one which did not reflect
the grounds for refusal by the
Planning Sub-committee. Those of
us who were present at the A p p e a l
H e a ring also felt that the fact that
e a rlier approval had been given fo r
20 houses influenced the decision
of the planning inspector.
PACT will not, in future, m a ke any
assumptions about notification and
will try to check that residents are
aware of applications in their
n e i g h b o u r h o o d . Other means of
finding out, such as site notices, o r
p u blic notices in the press, are easily
m i s s e d .

Other new s
Philips site, in York St: Pa rts of
this development are now
complete - and even occupied.
There seems to have been some
s l ow - d own in the pace of bu i l d i n g
wo rk on the Silve r wood Close
b o u n d a ry and the New Street side
has yet to be start e d .This is what a
density of 81 dwellings per hectare
looks like. ( O ri g i n a l ly, it was to have

been 89 dwellings per hectare!)
Foister & Jag g , York St and
A bb ey Wa l k : 11 houses and 1 flat
n ow completed and occupied.
Ivy V i l l a , Stone St: C o n s t ru c t i o n
of 7 houses, including a replacement
for Ivy Villa itself, well underway.
ex-CRC Building in Young St:
Plans just in for 18 town houses plus
c o nve rsion of old V i c t o rian school
building to 1 dwe l l i n g .
Simpers site in New St/ A bb ey
S t : C o n s t ruction wo rk , on houses,
has yet to begin.
N ew m a r ket Rd/Harvest Way :
An outline planning application fo r
m i xed-use deve l o p m e n t , to include
o f fi c e s ,houses/flats and a commu n i t y
c e n t r e, is expected to go to Planning
Sub-committee in A p ri l . PACT has
been wo rking on a Business Plan fo r
the Community Centre.
Powe rt ron site, A i n swo rth St:
We have no recent news bu t
presume construction is going
a h e a d . Residents were concern e d
about access to this site.
CRC building  on the
B r u n swick site, N ew m a r ke t
R d : We have been told that part of
this site is to be sold for housing.T h i s
is not stri c t ly in Pe t e rs field Ward bu t
is near enough to have an impact.

APU canopy, East Rd: P l a n s
were submitted for a large entra n c e
c a n o py and consequent loss of we l l -
e s t a blished plane trees (to be
replaced by more compact and
' f a s h i o n a ble' trees!). A PAC T
r e p r e s e n t a t i ve, speaking at the
C o m m i t t e e, d e s c ribed this as the
ultimate in our throw - aw ay society
and the plans were refused. A P U
m ay come back with an appeal or a
new application. Our thanks to all
those who signed our petition and
we feel sure that many more of yo u
would have supported it had we
been able to reach you in time.
Station A rea rev a m p : P r o p o s a l s
are only at the early stages. PAC T
has asked about the foot/cycle path
from Devonshire Road, under the
C a rter bridge and through the car
p a rk , where changes are expected.
PACT has been assured, in wri t i n g ,
that the path will be retained - and
i m p r ove d .
S k a t e - b o a rding facilties: PAC T
was pleased that these plans fi n a l ly
gained approval - but wonder when
it's all going to happen.
Doctors' Surge ry and
Pharmacy in York St:
C o n s t ruction of this new premises
for the surg e ry curr e n t ly at 125
N e w m a rket Road is going on
a p a c e.
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The Centre at 
St Pa u l’s
Hills Road, Ca m b ri d g e

tel/fax: 01223 576899

serving local
needs and 
building a community

Daytime and evening activities for
all ages: toddler groups; lunch club;
coffee mornings; free legal advice;
internet tutorials and much more.

Rooms available to hire for 
conferences, community groups
and private parties.

Health Centre for the
H o m e l e s s , 125 New m a r ke t
R d : The soon-to-be-redundant
d o c t o rs surg e ry in Newmarke t
Road has been suggested as a
dedicated health centre for the
h o m e l e s s . PACT feels that this is a
p o s i t i ve move but nearby residents
m ay well have genuine concern s . A
p u blic consultation meeting was held
on 6th March - but at extremely
s h o rt notice.
C o u rt Buildings: The Crow n
C o u rt is curr e n t ly being built on the
c o rner of East Road/St Matthew's
S t r e e t . Plans for the County Court
on East Road, opposite Zion Baptist
C h u r c h , were 'not approved' by
Committee and there will now be a
p u blic inquiry.The Magistrates Court ,
p r e s e n t ly above the Lion Yard car
p a rk , is due to be re-located in
Tru m p i n g t o n . But a more central site
is active ly being sought by planners .
This would be much more
c o nvenient for regular users of this
f a c i l i t y !
St Matthew's Piece: Last May
residents pri o ritised close-set ra i l i n g s ,
re-surfacing of paths and additional

p l ay equipment as ways of spending
money from deve l o p e rs - but these
h aven't yet happened. J o h n
R o e bu c k , Pa rks & Recreation
M a n a g e r, is waiting for additional
financial contri butions to come in.
Former How a rd Mallett
C e n t re, S t u rton St: PACT has
been engaged in talks with the City
Council's Enforcement Offi c e rs
about obligations and conditions
and in correspondence with the
County Council about terms of the
lease of the fo rmer Howard Mallett
C e n t r e. Remember that the land to
the east of the building should be
"open and freely accessible to
m e m b e rs of the public at all times"
despite the notices on the bu i l d i n g !
Use this land as open space.All the
land on which the Howard Mallett
Centre was built belongs to us. It is
all part of St Matthew's Piece - ri g h t
up to New Street. M a ny of our
older residents recall playing on 'the
r e c ' , as it once was, and PACT is
hoping that these memories can be
r e c o r d e d .

For advice on planning matters or
futher info rmation contact Glenys on
570157 or consult our Wa r d
C o u n c i l l o rs.

Planning  New s

Purpose built in the 1860s to serve the 

community, the Cambridge Blue

remains a neighbourhood pub run by 

Chris and Debbie Lloyd.

Cambridge Blue
85 Gwydir Street, 01223 361382

◆ Friendly Free House

◆ Totally smoke-free

◆ Good Food

◆ Local Real Ales

◆ Large Beer Garden

◆ BBQ Facilties

◆ Party Bookings




